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Chapter 1091 I Want Shares in the Renaissance Mall 

Wesley still kneeled on the ground and said in a trembling voice, “Mr. Larson, are you 
satisfied now?” 

Matthew sneered and shook his head. “Not even one bit!” 

When Wesley heard that, he was taken aback, and his expression changed all of a 
sudden. “Mr. Larson, I killed the man for you, and you’re still not satisfied? Then what 
more do you want from me?” 

Matthew glanced at him. “Go back and tell your Grandpa: I want 30% of the shares of 
Renaissance Mall!” 

Wesley became furious. “Impossible! Renaissance Shopping Mall is the foundation of 
the Telk Family, and it will never be controlled by others! You wanting my shares in 
Renaissance is as though challenging my foundation in the Ten Greatest Families. I’ll 
have you know that the Ten Greatest Families will not agree to this!” 

Matthew replied, “Who knows? He might agree if you go back and ask him! Oh, by the 
way, help me ask your old man why he hasn’t been to Blossoms in the past two days.” 

Wesley’s complexion changed greatly, and he looked at Matthew in disbelief. 

Matthew stood up and patted Wesley’s shoulder with a chuckle. “I’ll be waiting for your 
good news!” 

After speaking, Matthew walked away. 

Wesley was still frozen in place, and after a while, he got up in horror and rushed to 
Telk Residence. 

Downstairs, Tiger drove the car and took Matthew away. 

“Matthew, I don’t think what you said was appropriate… Even Master Newman would 
not interfere in the industries controlled by the Ten Greatest Families. You want the 
Renaissance Mall of the Telk Family, which violates the rules of the Ten Greatest 
Families. This means that the Ten Greatest Families will have every reason to unite 
against you!” 

Tiger spoke in a low voice. 

Matthew smiled. “Don’t worry. The Telk Family will definitely agree!” 



Tiger was surprised. “Why?” 

Matthew replied, “Because… the Telk Family is the other family that cooperates with the 
Orleans’ Voodoo Clan!” 

Tiger was dumbfounded. “Huh?” 

Matthew told Tiger what happened before. 

Matthew had guessed before that it was definitely not just the Lewis Family who had 
cooperated with the Orleans. 

After Donovan and Franklin Lewis died, Matthew found out from their mobile phone 
locations that they often went to Blossoms. 

Then, Matthew asked Wilson to follow this clue. 

As a result, Wilson found out about the Telk Family. 

Aloysius, the head of the Telk Family, often went to Blossoms, and would also secretly 
meet with Donovan. 

Hence, it could be seen that not only the Lewis Family, but also the Telk Family were 
cooperating with Orleans! 

As for what had happened today, if it were only a normal situation, Matthew would have 
left it at Gerald’s death. 

However, since Orleans was involved, Matthew had to go a step further. 

That was because the Telk Family cooperated with Orleans, and he was Matthew’s 
mortal enemy. 

He could just take this opportunity to end the Telk Family once and for all! 

When he told Wesley about Blossoms just now, it was just to test the Telk Family. 

If the Telk Family really cooperated with Orleans, then they would be worried about 
Matthew exposing this, and would definitely agree to his request for 30% of the 
Reconnaissance Mall’s shares! 

In the courtyard of Telk Residence. 

As soon as Wesley got home, he immediately took Philip and Aloysius to the secret 
room and told them what happened at the Renaissance. 



When the two heard that Matthew was making trouble in the mall, they were furious and 
shouted that they would join forces with the Ten Greatest Families to kill Matthew. 

However, when they heard Wesley talk about Blossoms, both of them were immediately 
silenced. 

It was just as Matthew said—they did cooperate with the Orleans’ Voodoo Clan, just like 
the Lewis Family. 

Before this, when the Lewis Family was annihilated by Matthew, the Telks were also 
taken aback by this incident. 

After all, during their cooperation with Orleans, there were many shameful things they 
did that couldn’t be known to other families. 

If these shameful things were to be exposed, the Telk Family would definitely be 
finished. 

Wesley looked at the two of them and said in a low voice, “What should we do now? If 
Matthew exposes this matter, be it the Ten Greatest Families or Billy Newman, they 
would definitely not let us off so easily!” 

In the end, Philip sighed. “Go with what he wants. However, these 30% shares will not 
be given to him, but sold to him!” 
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In the afternoon, Wesley personally visited Matthew and conveyed Philip’s words. 

Matthew was originally testing the Telk Family. 

Now that the Telk Family had agreed to sell the shares, Matthew immediately knew that 
the Telk Family really was guilty about something. 

He was not polite to them at all and unabashedly offered a very low price. 

According to normal estimates, with the status of Renaissance Mall in Eastcliff, these 
30% shares could be sold for at least 7 to 8 billion. 

Also, they couldn’t even buy the shares with money. 

However, Matthew’s final offer to the Telk Family was a price of merely 300 million. 



Not only that, Matthew requested that all the people of the Telk Family withdraw from 
the Renaissance Mall because he wanted his own people to take over the mall. 

When Wesley heard that, though he was trembling with anger, he still had to agree to 
Matthew’s request in the end. 

There was no way out—Matthew now had his clutches on the Telk Family’s Achilles’ 
heel! 

After Wesley left, Matthew immediately called Tiger and told him about the 
Renaissance. 

Tiger did not expect that the Telk Family actually agreed, and he was equally as 
excited. 

Renaissance Mall was the foundation of Telk Family and would be an absolute cash 
cow! 

Someone once offered 20 billion to buy half of the shares in Renaissance Mall, but the 
Telk Family refused. 

Matthew now bought 30% of the shares for 300 million, which was considered a big 
profit. 

“Matthew, we have hit the jackpot this time! With Renaissance Mall in your pocket, you 
are a real billionaire. In addition to the construction company, your assets have almost 
caught up with the Ten Greatest Families.” 

Tiger was excited. 

Matthew smiled. “Come on. It’s not that much. Why are you so excited?” 

Tiger was shocked when he heard Matthew’s nonchalant reply. “Matthew, we are 
talking about tens of billions of dollars! What do you mean, it’s not that much?” 

Matthew chuckled and didn’t answer. 

Although he didn’t have much memory of his family, he knew that the assets of the 
Larson Family back then were definitely on another level compared to the Ten Greatest 
Families. 

He wanted to restore the Larson Family’s former glory—and this was just the beginning! 

“By the way, Tiger, bring 200 million over later,” Matthew ordered. 



Tiger answered immediately, “Got it. But, Matthew, do you still need funds? I still have 
some spare money on hand, and I can transfer it to you at any time. How much do you 
need?” 

Matthew glanced at him. “What are you thinking? You think I’m asking to borrow 
money? I’m asking you to invest in a partnership!” 

Tiger was stunned for a moment. “T-To what now?” 

Matthew replied impatiently, “Dude. Renaissance Mall! Invest 200 million, and you can 
take 10% of the shares. So don’t say that I didn’t look out for you. Also, how about I 
leave the management of Renaissance Mall completely to your people?” 

Tiger was completely stunned. It took a long time for him to regain his senses, and his 
eyes were red. 

It was an outrageous profit to buy 10% of Renaissance Mall’s shares with only 200 
million! 

He could tell that Matthew was looking out for him and giving him a chance to make a 
fortune. 

Moreover, being in charge of the Renaissance meant that there would be a lot of side 
profit from there. 

At that point, Tiger was so excited that he wanted to cry. Immediately, he realized that 
following Matthew was the best decision he had ever made in his life! 

“Matthew, I won’t say more. In the future, I will do anything for you, brother!” 

Tiger was sincere. 

Matthew waved his hand. “Okay, don’t be all emotional here. Just take good care of 
Renaissance Mall. By the way, contact Wilson and get him to pay extra attention to the 
Telks. I suspect that the matter between the Telk Family and the Orleans’ Voodoo Clan 
may not be that simple. Otherwise, the Telk Family wouldn’t have given me the shares 
of Renaissance Mall so willingly.” 

Tiger nodded immediately. “Okay.” 

After Tiger left, the sky gradually darkened. 

Matthew went back to Lakeside Garden, and after dinner, he went to the villa where 
Jinny lived and asked Jinny for a few voodoo worms. 

Tonight, he would go to Blossoms and meet the Orleans’ Voodoo Clan for a bit! 
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Blossoms was the largest flower and bird market in Eastcliff. 

The place closed after 8.00PM. 

At 8.30PM, Matthew quietly sneaked into Blossoms alone. 

The whole of Blossoms was eerily silent—one could hear a pin drop. 

Matthew walked in the darkness and searched carefully. 

In the end, Matthew stopped in a corner, where he smelled the scent of voodoo insects. 

He walked and followed along the scent, made a few turns, and came to the last room. 

The room was dimly lit. 

Matthew leaned over and found three people sitting in the room. 

Of the three, Matthew had seen two of them before—they were Crow’s eldest and 
second apprentice. 

They had taken away Crow and his third apprentice’s Ultimate Curse and killed them—
Charmine wasn’t spared as well. 

Charmine was lucky enough to be rescued by Matthew and escaped the catastrophe. 

Who would have known that those two had escaped here. 

The other person was a middle-aged man with an aquiline nose and eagle eyes, with a 
heavy evil aura exuding from his body. 

The three were talking, but Matthew didn’t alert them and quietly hid in the dark to 
eavesdrop. 

He saw that these two apprentices were very respectful to the middle-aged man and 
addressed him as the Left-Wing Guardian. 

The two apprentices reported what happened in Eastcliff, and after that, they pinned 
Crow’s death on Matthew, saying that he killed Crow and destroyed their plan. 

The Left-Wing Guardian was so angry that he yelled, “He’s merely an ant, but he dares 
to ruin the Orleans’ plans! Where is this Matthew? I’m going to kill him now!” 



The two apprentices had happy expressions on their faces, and the eldest apprentice 
whispered, “Left-Wing Guardian, Matthew’s strength is not ordinary…” 

Immediately, the Left-Wing Guardian was annoyed. “I don’t believe it. He is just a mere 
little person—how extraordinary can he be? When I find him, I will make him kneel in 
front of me and kowtow to beg me for mercy!” 

Matthew’s brows were slightly wrinkled—this Left-Wing Guardian was indeed arrogant. 

At that moment, there was a sudden sound of small footsteps in the distance. 

Matthew immediately hid. 

In the darkness, a slender woman walked over. 

Matthew took a closer look and found that this woman was Charmine from before. 

He remembered that he gave her the Rejuvenating Pills before. Now, she had fully 
recovered from her injuries and became no different from a normal person. 

As soon as she entered the door, she stared right at both of her senior apprentices. 

The expressions of the two senior apprentices changed greatly, as they did not expect 
that Charmine would survive. 

After all, they could remember vividly that they pierced right into Charmine’s heart at 
that time! 

“How dare the two of you still have the courage to come to see the envoy of Lord 
Voodoo! Today, I want you to pay your debts with blood!” 

Charmine let out a roar and flicked her hands, then two pieces of yellow powder rushed 
toward her senior apprentices. 

Since the two apprentices knew Charmine very well, when they saw her shot, they 
quickly dodged it and didn’t get infected at all. 

Charmine still wanted to make a move, but at this time, the Left-Wing Guardian stopped 
her. 

A look of lewdness flashed in his eyes, and he stared straight at Charmine. “Miss 
Charmine, what are you doing? These two are your seniors; why do you want to kill 
them?” 

Charmine’s eyes were red, and she told the story of the two apprentices killing Crow. 



After hearing the story, the Left-Wing Guardian was shocked. 

At that point, his eyes were wide open, and he stared at the two apprentices. “Is what 
Miss Charmine said the truth?” 

The two apprentices looked terrified. Immediately, they took a deep breath and 
explained quickly, “S-She lied! That day, she actually took refuge with that Matthew guy 
and deliberately brought him here, wanting to deal with us. In order to save us, Master 
Crow used his Ultimate Curse to help us unlock the blockade and also passed the 
Ultimate Curse to me. I didn’t expect that this woman would be the one to cast the first 
stone. Left-Wing Guardian, don’t believe her—she’s with that Matthew!” 
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Charmine was furious—she didn’t expect that her two senior apprentices would accuse 
her this way. 

She roared and cursed angrily, but the two guys insisted that she betrayed their master. 

Left-Wing Guardian narrowed his eyes slightly, as if he was judging the words of the 
three to decide who was right and who was wrong. 

Suddenly, he took action and patted Charmine’s shoulder. 

Charmine’s body swayed as she felt that all the strength in her body seemed to be 
drained, and she fell to the ground involuntarily. 

She couldn’t help being stunned and said in shock, “Left-Wing Guardian, w-what are 
you doing?” 

The two apprentices were also at a loss. Left-Wing Guardian directly subdued 
Charmine? What’s happening? 

He sneered. “Charmine, your story is full of holes, so how can I trust you?” 

Charmine was anxious. “W-Which part of my story had holes? What I said is true—they 
killed my master…” 

Left-Wing Guardian waved his hand impatiently. “Whether it is the truth or not, I will 
personally investigate. You two, take her to the back room, and I will interrogate her 
myself!” 

Charmine’s two senior apprentices immediately understood, and lewd smiles crept up 
on their faces. 



“Yes, Left-Wing Guardian. We will definitely arrange it properly for you!” the elder 
apprentice said excitedly. 

The second apprentice even leaned closer to Left-Wing Guardian and whispered, 
“Although my junior is cultivating Charms, she is still a young lady, so you have to be 
gentle with her!” 

Left-Wing Guardian raised his head and laughed—he had long coveted Charmine. 

However, since Charmine was guarded by Crow, he didn’t dare to do anything to her. 

Hence, with such an opportunity now, how could he miss it? 

For him, it didn’t matter who killed Crow; what mattered was how much benefit he could 
get. 

Matthew hid in the dark, and when he saw this scene, he couldn’t help but frown and 
show his disgust. 

This Charmine must have been a complete fool to have approached them in her current 
state. Wasn’t it the same as walking into a lion’s den alone? 

“You are lucky to have met me today!” Matthew murmured as he walked out of the dark 
and suddenly rushed into the room. 

Before the three people in the room could react, Matthew had already rushed in front of 
the second apprentice. 

The two apprentices hurriedly wanted to dodge, but the silver needle in Matthew’s hand 
had already pierced the top of his head, and the second apprentice collapsed directly to 
the ground. 

Next to the second apprentice was Left-Wing Guardian—his strength was much 
stronger than the second apprentice. 

The moment Matthew made a move on him, a poisonous bee about the size of a quail’s 
egg flew out of Left-Wing Guardian. 

The poisonous bee hummed and flew toward Matthew; its poisonous stinger on its tail 
was shiny and black. 

Matthew used his fingernail to flick the poisonous bee out of the air. 

However, the poisonous bee was powerful. Right after landing, it flew up and charged 
toward Matthew again. 



Left-Wing Guardian, who was an opportunist, took this chance to quickly retreat. At the 
same time, several poisonous insects jumped out of his body and rushed toward 
Matthew at once. 

Matthew didn’t take much time. He took out the bottle that Jinny gave him and released 
the poisonous insects inside as well. 

Matthew and Left-Wing Guardian’s poisonous insects immediately engaged in combat 
with each other. 

When Left-Wing Guardian saw this scene, he was shocked, and his expression 
changed instantly. “Who are you?” 

The elder apprentice said urgently from behind, “Left-Wing Guardian, he’s the Matthew 
guy I was talking about! Look, his worms are stronger than ours!” 

Left-Wing Guardian’s expression turned hideous, and he stared at Matthew. “Do you 
know where she is? Hand over her immediately, and I can spare your filthy life! 
Otherwise, I will make you regret being borned!” 

Matthew didn’t answer his question, but instead asked, “Why are you looking for her?” 

This sentence was equivalent to him admitting he knew where she was. 

Left-Wing Guardian’s eyes flickered, and he said loudly, “This is the Orleans’ business, 
and it has nothing to do with you! Hand her over, and I can spare you from dying!” 

Matthew sneered, “With your capabilities? Heh, you should think about how to save 
yourself first!” 
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Left-Wing Guardian’s expression became extremely flustered, because he had already 
witnessed that his few cursed worms were not the opponents of Matthew’s. 

In this short period of time, almost half of his cursed worms were bitten to death. 

As for the cursed worms on Matthew’s side, they suffered no damage—the gap in skill 
was too huge! 

After a moment of silence, Left-Wing Guardian suddenly turned around and ran away. 

Matthew sneered. “Did you think you could escape?” 



He took a stride, rushed in front of Left-Wing Guardian, and kicked him back with one 
kick. 

Left-Wing Guardian fell to the ground, but he took the opportunity to pull out the silver 
needle from the second apprentice’s head. 

“Kill him!” he roared. 

The second apprentice looked terrified and didn’t dare to take action at all. Instead, he 
hurriedly crawled to the eldest apprentice’s side. 

Matthew stood with his hands behind his back and sneered. “You’re actually thinking of 
killing me with your ability? You’re biting off more than you can chew! I’ll give you 
another chance to tell me: Why are you looking for her?” 

Left-Wing Guardian gritted his teeth. His face was hideous, but he didn’t say a word. 

Matthew frowned and was about to make a move. 

At that moment, the eldest apprentice next to him suddenly pulled out a dagger and 
stabbed it directly into Charmine’s heart. 

After that, he tossed her body at Matthew and yelled out, “Run!” 

He grabbed the second apprentice and ran first, while Left-Wing Guardian was stunned 
for a moment before he immediately ran away with them. 

Inside the house, Matthew originally planned to chase them. 

However, when he saw Charmine’s miserable condition, he couldn’t bear it in the end. 

If he went out to chase those three people, Charmine would definitely die! 

He was sure that the eldest apprentice also thought of this, which was why he used this 
method to escape. 

If Matthew chose to save Charmine, he wouldn’t be able to pursue them, and they 
would be able to escape. 

After thinking for a while, Matthew decided to stay and helped Charmine heal her 
injuries. 

Outside, Left-Wing Guardian and the two apprentices quickly escaped from Blossoms, 
and they ran in a hurry for a long time before they stopped to take a breath. 



“I didn’t expect Matthew to be really quite strong! It seems that I’ve underestimated 
him!” 

He gritted his teeth. 

The eldest apprentice looked terrified. “Left-Wing Guardian, what about Charmine…” 

Left-Wing Guardian glanced at him and said coldly, “Charmine betrayed the division, 
colluded with Matthew, killed Crow, and brought Matthew to conduct a sneak attack on 
us, which almost cost us our lives! I will definitely report this matter to Lord Voodoo and 
let him punish her accordingly!” 

The brothers were overjoyed. As long as Left-Wing Guardian was willing to do so, 
nothing would happen to them. 

The second apprentice said excitedly, “Left-Wing Guardian, when will Lord Voodoo be 
in Eastcliff?” 

He replied, “He’s almost here. Hmph, once Lord Voodoo arrives, this Matthew guy 
would be reduced to nothing! At that time, I will make him wish he was dead!” 

The two apprentices of the late Crow nodded again and again with their faces full of 
excitement. 

All of a sudden, Left-Wing Guardian said, “By the way, the Telk family sent news today 
that Matthew has discovered them, so they can’t help us for the time being. However, I 
heard that when Crow was in Eastcliff, he managed to unite three families. Now, isn’t it 
time for the third family to take action?” 

The two apprentices looked at each other, and the eldest apprentice said meekly, “Left-
Wing Guardian, to be honest, we… we don’t know who the third family is!” 

When Left-Wing Guardian heard his answer, he was surprised. “How can this be?” 

The eldest apprentice looked helpless. “This third family has always been very 
mysterious—they’ve never been to Blossoms. Master Crow had always contacted them 
personally himself. Now that Master Crow is dead, no one knows who this third family 
is…” 

Left-Wing Guardian’s expression changed. “Then… this third family is just a decoration? 
Then who else can we rely on in Eastcliff?!” 
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An unknown amount of time passed before Charmine finally began to wake up. When 
she saw the young man sitting next to her, she was a little puzzled, and she rubbed her 
eyes vigorously. 

“M-Matthew!? Why are you here?” Charmine exclaimed. 

Matthew glanced at her. “You finally woke up!” 

Charmine looked around—it was the same room in Blossoms. She still remembered 
that she had been spiked by Left-Wing Guardian’s medication. After that, she felt a 
tingling pain in her chest before she lost consciousness. With this in mind, she sat up 
abruptly and pulled off her clothes to take a look. 

There was a small scar on her snow-white chest, indicating that what happened before 
was not a dream. Her face changed suddenly, and she asked in a trembling voice, “Y-
You saved me?” 

Matthew replied, “How else would you be alive?” 

Charmine’s expression changed several times in an instant, and finally, she smiled 
bitterly. “It seems that I owe you another life!” 

Matthew chuckled. “Do you want to repay me?” 

Charmine stared at Matthew for a while, her expression surprisingly calm. “I want to 
repay you, but I can’t tell you anything about Orleans! Before I became the apprentice of 
my master, I swore to my master that I would never betray Orleans! No matter what you 
want me to do, or even ask me to give myself to you, I will do it. But I can’t tell you about 
Orleans.” 

Matthew was speechless—this woman was quite stubborn. 

“If you don’t want to tell me, I won’t force you to! However, I advise you to be more 
careful. Your master is gone, and no one can protect you now. The next time you fall 
into someone else’s hands, you may not be so lucky like you were tonight!” After 
Matthew finished speaking, he wanted to turn around and leave. 

Charmine sat alone in the room, hugging her knees with tears welling in her eyes—she 
looked weak and helpless. 

After a long silence, she suddenly ran to the door and said loudly to Matthew’s back, 
“Lord Voodoo is coming to Eastcliff! Tell the girl to leave, and Lord Voodoo will not 
trouble you!” 

Matthew’s figure paused, and he chuckled lightly. “Thank you!” 



Even though Charmine said that she would never speak about Orleans, she still did 
so—it must have been difficult for her to warn him about it. 

Lord Voodoo? Matthew had heard Crow mentioned this name before, but he still didn’t 
know who it was. However, judging from the tone of their voices, this Lord Voodoo was 
estimated to be of high status in Orleans, and his strength was not to be scoffed at. This 
person was even coming after Jinny. It seemed that things over at Orleans must be dire. 

Matthew originally planned to capture Charmine’s two senior apprentices and force 
them to tell him about Orlean’s situation. However, because of Charmine’s appearance, 
his plan was derailed. It seemed that he had to change his strategy and find another 
group of people from Orleans’ Voodoo Clan. 

According to the news he had obtained before, there were also some people from the 
clan who were practicing their curses near Cadmus Lake. When he saw that the sky 
was getting brighter, he went back for the time being and prepared to find time to visit 
Cadmus Lake. 

Back home, James and Helen were sitting in the living room. These two came to the 
Lakeside Garden very frequently during this period—they basically spent all of their free 
time here. 

When Matthew entered the door, Helen was talking to Sasha. “Sasha, I don’t want to 
nag you about all these, but you are not young anymore, so hurry up and have a child. 
Your dad and I are in good health now, and we can help you both take care of the 
child!” 

Sasha blushed. “Mom, you can’t rush me with this kind of thing! My relationship with 
Matthew has just started—let’s talk about it in a few more years.” 

Helen immediately showed a stern face. “How can I not rush you?” 

Matthew laughed dumbly. Are they really thinking of forcing us to have children? 

However, it could be seen that James and Helen had completely recognized him as 
their son-in-law. Otherwise, they wouldn’t think about the matter of Sasha having a child 
with him! 
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Matthew walked over and greeted the two of them. 

When Sasha saw Matthew, her face flushed with embarrassment even more. 



“Mom, Dad, why don’t you move in here? The house is big, and with just the few of us, 
the house feels empty,” Matthew said with a smile. He extended an invitation. 

When he saw that James and Helen’s attitude toward him had changed, it meant that 
they had accepted him as family, which was why he would definitely take care of them. 

It could be seen that both of them had some intentions to move in as well. 

However, in the end, James waved his hand. “It’s okay. We won’t come over for the 
time being. As you all know, Crystal is too wilful. During this time, the two of them go to 
The Grand Garden every day. I don’t even dare to let them know about Lakeside 
Garden; otherwise, they will definitely come here and not leave. This house belongs to 
the two of you. This time, you can’t let them mess it up.” 

Sasha’s heart was warm—she was glad that her parents had finally started thinking for 
her. 

All of a sudden, Helen added, “By the way, Matthew, Sasha, we are here this time to 
discuss something with you.” 

Sasha asked curiously, “Mom, what’s the matter?” 

Helen smiled and said, “Well, we want to open another pharmacy. However, this time, 
we want to invite your Aunty Heidi to come on board. Of course, she can’t come up with 
much money, so we just thought of giving her some shares. As for your aunt’s situation, 
you all know that she is too pitiful. As her sister, I also want to give her a hand, so I just 
wanted to discuss it with you…” 

Matthew said directly, “Mom, you don’t need to discuss these kinds of matters with us. 
Whatever you want, there will be no problem. We will absolutely support you!” 

Helen was overjoyed. She nodded again and again. “Oh, Matthew, you are too sensible. 
How could I not notice it before…” 

James also nodded while looking at Matthew—he was feeling more and more satisfied 
with his son-in-law. 

After what happened, the two of them could see through Liam’s facade completely, and 
they could really appreciate Matthew more and more. 

“Okay, it’s all set, then. We’ll go out in the morning to find a better place to set up a 
storefront and prepare for the pharmacy.” 

Soon, Helen happily left with James. 



Sasha sent them off and said to Matthew with a smile, “Matthew, thank you for 
supporting the things about my aunt.” 

Matthew scratched her nose lightly and said with a smile, “Your aunt is my aunt. What is 
there to thank me for? But if you really want to thank me, how about giving me a baby?” 

Sasha’s face immediately turned a bright shade of red, and her pink fist pounded on 
Matthew’s chest a few times, but she was already snuggling in his arms. 

In the morning, Matthew took Sasha and Natalie out again to buy clothes for Natalie. 

They didn’t get to buy it yesterday, so today, Matthew went directly to the Renaissance 
Mall. 

Sasha was a little bothered by this place. Since she had to come here again, she had a 
worried expression on her face. 

“Why are we here again? Yesterday’s incident was quite unpleasant. How about we go 
somewhere else?” 

Sasha whispered. 

Matthew chuckled. “There’s no need to go elsewhere. This is our mall from now on, so 
of course we must shop at our own mall! Nat, you can get whatever you want later. After 
all, everything here belongs to our family.” 

Sasha rolled her eyes at Matthew. “What are you talking about? This was the pillar of 
the Telk Family’s business; how could it be ours?” 

Matthew smiled and said, “I am serious. I will be owning this mall in a while.” 

Tiger was signing the contract upstairs. After the contract was signed, the people from 
the Telk Family would withdraw from the Renaissance Mall, and Tiger’s people would 
settle in immediately. 

When that happened, the Renaissance would completely become Matthew’s property. 

Sasha still thought that Matthew was joking, so she didn’t care. 

After all, she knew very well how Renaissance’s situation was. 

This was the pillar of the Telk Family’s business, so how could they so easily sell it to 
others? 
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The three of them entered Renaissance Mall, and Sasha brought Natalie to pick out 
some clothes upstairs. Natalie was so delighted that even her footsteps were light as 
she bobbed around like an adorable little fairy. Behind them, Matthew watched the two 
people who were closest to him with a warm feeling in his chest. 

After they were finished shopping for clothes, Natalie wanted to have some fast food, so 
Matthew brought them to the first floor. The fast-food restaurant was already crowded 
with people. 

In the restaurant, Sasha found a spot and sat down with Natalie while Matthew went to 
queue up to buy the food. 

Today, Natalie was very happy, and while she was chatting with Sasha, someone 
suddenly shoved her so hard that she would have knocked her head on the table if 
Sasha hadn’t quickly held her. 

Spinning around, Sasha saw a little fat boy with a few other kids standing behind; this 
fat boy was the one who bullied Natalie yesterday. 

“What are you doing?” she asked angrily. 

With an arrogant face, the fat kid said loudly, “Who allowed you to come to Renaissance 
Mall? My mom said that paupers like you have no right to come here. Get out of here!” 

Furrowing her brows, Sasha never imagined that a child in his early teens could be such 
a snob! 

“The mall doesn’t belong to you. Why aren’t we allowed here?” Sasha questioned in 
anger. 

Smugly, he answered, “Who says it doesn’t belong to us? My mom said that half of 
everything in this mall is supplied by my uncle. So, everything you’re buying and eating 
now belongs to my family. I don’t allow you to be here, so get out of here!” 

Natalie was angry as well, and since she was young and impatient, she argued loudly in 
disgruntlement, “You’re lying! My brother said that he already bought Renaissance Mall 
yesterday, so this mall belongs to us, and we’re not leaving!” 

The moment she said that, it immediately attracted a round of laughter from everyone 
else around. 

A man shouted, “You’re such a liar, little girl. You said that your brother bought 
Renaissance Mall? Do you know that this mall is the main business of the Telk Family? 



Even the Ten Greatest Families couldn’t lay a finger on this mall, so who does your 
brother think he is, saying he bought it?” 

Embarrassment crept over Sasha unwittingly, and she hurriedly clarified, “She’s just an 
ignorant child who’s saying things blindly. Nat, ignore them.” 

Tears were rolling in Natalie’s eyes. “My brother won’t lie to me. He told me himself that 
he bought the mall, so this place belongs to us now!” 

Once again, the people roared out in laughter, ridicule written all over their faces. 

Meanwhile, Sasha’s face was burning bright red because this situation was too 
embarrassing. Just then, the woman from yesterday, who was the fat boy’s mother, 
came over as well. 

Upon seeing Sasha and Natalie, she turned scornful. “It’s you again, you sl*t! So, you 
still have the guts to come here? We haven’t settled the issue from yesterday yet. How 
are you going to pay for my son’s shirt?” 

At the same time, the fat boy held her hand and told her everything that Natalie had said 
earlier. 

After hearing it, the woman was first stunned, then she threw back her head and 
laughed hysterically. “You don’t say! This young girl is probably not lying! Yesterday, her 
shameless elder sister seduced the mall manager, Mr. Telk; the older brother she 
meant is probably him!” 

When her words reached the crowd’s ears, they burst out laughing again, and they 
stared at Sasha with contempt, as though she was a degrading sl*t. 

Furious, Sasha said angrily, “Y-You watch your words! If you dare to insult me again, I-
I’ll sue you for slander!” 

Snorting, the woman then sneered, “What? You really think that you’re above the law 
after hooking up with Mr. Telk? You want to sue me, you say? I’m telling you, my 
husband is Zion Fowler, and the place you’re standing on now is his turf! If the issue 
with my boy’s shirt is not settled today, both of you can forget about stepping out of this 
mall!” 
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Chapter 1099 That’s Master Zion’s Wife 

When everyone heard the name Zion Fowler, they broke out in a clamor. 

“Goodness, she’s Zion’s wife?” 



“Who’s Zion Fowler?” 

“Don’t you know? He’s a gangster boss in East City, also known as Master Zion. His 
elder brother is Zack Fowler, one of the top ten businessmen in Eastcliff!” 

“So, she’s from the Fowler Family. Back then, they used to be one of the members of 
the Ten Greatest Families!” 

It didn’t occur to Sasha that this woman had such a background, and she was stunned. 

On the other hand, the woman was in glee, casting a look at her from the corners of her 
eyes. “B*tch, do you still want to sue me now?” 

Instantly, a man next to them said, “Hey, here’s a piece of advice for you: Apologize to 
Mrs. Fowler quickly; otherwise, Master Zion won’t go easy on you once he gets here.” 

Then, everyone else followed suit with his saying. 

“Exactly. You even have the guts to offend Master Zion’s wife and son. Are you tired of 
living?” 

“She’s rather beautiful, but in this society now, having a pretty face alone is useless.” 

“I’ve met countless people like her, hooking up with rich men just because they’re born 
pretty and think that they’d made it into the upper class. In truth, they’re merely a 
plaything for the rich. Does she really think that she’s somebody now?” 

The sarcastic remarks kept coming from the crowd, and they mostly wanted to use this 
chance to bootlick that woman. 

While Sasha’s face flushed red from anger, Natalie spoke up for her. “Sasha is not that 
kind of person! All of you are the bad guys!” 

Next to her, a man raised his hand. “Who are you calling the bad guys? Are you asking 
for a beating?” 

Startled, Natalie jumped, and Sasha quickly placed her behind herself. 

However, when the man saw how pretty Sasha was, he came up with a crooked idea 
and reached out his hand to grab her instead. 

Just then, an arm appeared, grabbed him by his neck, and lifted him up. 

It was Matthew who had come over in time! 



Holding the man with one hand, he swung his other hand and slapped the man a few 
times on his face. 

The man’s cheeks swelled up as blood flowed from his nose, and he also lost more than 
half of his teeth. All in all, he was dizzy from the beating he just received. 

Despite that, Matthew wasn’t done yet, and he pressed the man’s head against a table. 

The table crashed into pieces, and the man’s head bled profusely as he lay on the 
ground, unable to get up anymore. 

The entire crowd was stunned as they had never witnessed such a situation before. 

Seeing Matthew, Natalie was overjoyed. “Matt!” 

Placing her and Sasha behind himself, Matthew whispered, “Don’t be afraid. Nobody 
can hurt the both of you when I’m around.” 

Only then did everyone realized what was happening, and fury rushed through Lisa 
Fowler’s veins. Sticking one hand on her hip, she pointed a finger at Matthew with her 
other hand. “So, you’re in cahoots with this sl*t, huh? How dare you hit someone here. 
Are you tired of living? Do you know who’s my husband—” 

Before she could finish, Matthew slapped her across the face and said coldly, “I don’t 
know, but you can get him here!” 

Shocked by the slap, Lisa had never suffered such an embarrassment before because 
she always used her husband’s status as backing. 

Meanwhile, everyone else was equally shocked, but very quickly, a few people who 
wanted to use this chance to get into Zion’s good books stepped forward. 

“Rascal, how dare you slap Master Zion’s wife. You must be seeking death!” 

“F*ck this. Beat him up!” 

A few men lunged forward and wanted to beat up Matthew together. Not wasting any 
time with them, Matthew gave each of them a punch, and they all stumbled to the floor. 
Dumbfounded and shocked, the onlookers never thought that Matthew would turn out to 
be such a great fighter. 

Even Lisa was startled, but she showed no signs of fear as she yelled, “How dare you 
beat people! Just you wait. I’m calling my husband right away! Once he’s here later, I 
would like to see how your ending will be!” 



Excitement rushed through the onlookers. If Zion Fowler was coming, then there would 
be a good show today! 
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Chapter 1100 Take a Look Outside 

Ignoring these people, Matthew took a seat grandly and even passed the burgers and 
soda in his hands to Sasha. At the same time, he had sent a text to Tiger so that he 
could make the arrangements for this issue. 

Less than ten minutes later, five BMWs stopped at the door, and about twenty people 
got out of the cars. Looking very fierce, all of them were big and stout with fat faces. 

The one leading the men was a well-built man, who was none other than Zion Fowler. 

Seeing Zion, everyone started cheering in excitement; this man was a gangster boss in 
East City and a renowned bigshot in Eastcliff after all. 

Cheering especially loudly were the people who were beaten up earlier, and they 
seemed very smug now. Using this opportunity, they might even get recognized and 
rewarded by Zion! 

“Lad, Master Zion is here. You’re dead meat! Go on your knees and bow down to Mrs. 
Fowler quickly. Maybe he might spare your worthless life!” 

“Hmph! What are you thinking? Do you think he can still live after he walked all over 
Master Zion’s wife and son? I have no idea where this idiot popped up from, but with 
that ignorance, it’s just his dessert even if he dies!” 

“Exactly. Earlier, his younger sister even said that Renaissance Mall belonged to them. 
Haha! This is probably a family made up of idiots!” 

The people broke out in a clamor, looking at Matthew with contempt. 

Even Sasha and Natalie were grabbing Matthew’s arm nervously because they had 
barely seen this kind of scene before. 

The second Zion stepped into the room, Lisa rushed to him and wailed while telling him 
what happened earlier. 

“Damn it, who has the f*cking guts to bully my wife and son? Is he asking for death?!” 
Zion shouted angrily and marched over. 



Everyone pointed at Matthew and the rest, and one of them even said in a flattering 
manner, “Master Zion, it’s that guy! He hit your wife and son earlier, and look how badly 
he beat us up when we helped them. You can’t let this b*stard go!” 

The more Zion listened, the angrier he became, and he ran toward Matthew, serving 
him a kick directly. “You! Get down on your knees!” 

In response, Matthew punched him on his leg, and he flung backward, crashing into a 
table behind and breaking it to pieces. 

While everyone was in shock, his subordinates quickly helped him up, but he couldn’t 
stand on his injured leg anymore. 

Anger rushed through him, and his veins popped as he bellowed, “The nerve of you to 
fight back! If I don’t kill you today, I’ll take after your family name! Beat him up!” 

Just as his subordinates were about to strike, Matthew suddenly said, “Wait a minute.” 

“Wait?” Lisa repeated immediately. “What? Are you getting afraid now? Weren’t you 
very cocky earlier? You even had the guts to slap me but you’re regretting it now? It’s 
too late! I’m telling you, I want you dead today. Kick his a*s!” 

Standing up, Matthew said softly, “I’m not afraid. I would just like to remind you to take a 
look at the situation outside.” 

“Look at what? What can possibly happen outside?” Zion shouted, but stole a glance 
outside subconsciously. 

Just one look, and he was stunned. On the plaza outside, a lot of cars had shown up 
out of nowhere—probably more than a hundred, from the looks of it. 

These cars surrounded the five BMWs that belonged to him, and a few hundred people 
got off, surrounding the entire fast food restaurant. The man leading them was Tiger 
himself. 

Leading the men, he came over, and when he saw the five cars, he waved his hand and 
instructed, “Damn it. Smash them to pieces!” 

The people behind him lunged forward. With baseball bats in their hands, they smashed 
the five BMWs into scrap. 

Inside the room, everyone witnessing it was too stunned for words. What is going on? 

Lisa shrieked, “A-Are you guys crazy? Those cars belong to us! Honey, stop them 
quickly! Stop them!” 



 


